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Principal’s Message 
 
Where did September go? It was an incredibly busy month with the start of another school year. We are so happy to 
have both staff and students back at school in-person. We know there continues to be health and safety routines we 
need to follow, but it is worth it to have in-person learning happening. Parents, thank you so much for the work you 
have done to prepare your children to wear their masks and wash their hands. Please continue to remind your children 
to physically distance at all times while at school. We appreciate all of your support. The homeschool connection is a 
vital part of students’ safety and education. 
 
Families are reminded to use the UPDATED Ontario screening tool daily before school. 
Here is the link: https://covid-19.ontario.ca/school-screening/ 

 
As well, the Thames Valley District School Board (TVDSB) has a very informative website which you may wish to visit to 
find answers to many frequently asked questions. https://www.tvdsb.ca/en/index.aspx 

 
In the classroom, our focus has been on ensuring students feel safe at school and establishing routines to keep everyone 
safe. Teachers are working hard to get to know your children and where learning recovery is necessary. Our main focus 
is on literacy and numeracy. 
 
We held the first virtual School Advisory Council and Home and School Meetings on October 4th and 5th. Thank you to 
those able to attend. Congratulations, and thank you to our new WNPS Council Member Executive. SAC and HAS 
Agendas and Minutes are located on our website. 
 
Our School Council and Home and School Association welcome new members at any time and will meet virtually, every 
month. Please stay tuned for future meetings. Thank you for your continued support. 
 
Our Terry Fox Run was held recently. What an awesome event. Thank you Mrs. Peetsma for organizing the event and to 
all of our parents, guardians, family and friends for your donations to the Terry Fox Foundation. We reached our goal 
and raised an astonishing $2275 in support of Cancer research. 
 
The month of October also closes with the fun-filled day and evening - Halloween! 
Each classroom teacher will provide additional details in their regular communication with families. 
 
Finally, I would like to thank our amazing Home and School Association for supporting our students by continually 
providing each class with a snack bin to support our Hungry Bear Snack Program! Thank you!! 
 
Darryl Mann 
Principal 
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Home and School Association 

Hello everyone! 
 

The West Nissouri Home and School Association met for the first-time last night for the 2021-2022 school 
year. We are always looking for new members, so we invite you to join us. There is a small fee of $20.00 for 
the entire school year that provides you with the right to a formal vote on home and school matters. If you 
have any questions about joining, please reach out to Sarah Doan at sarah.doan@live.ca. (Membership form is 
at the end newsletter) 
 

We are also in the process of electing our Executive Members for this school year. If you are interested in 
being considered for a position, please e-mail your interest to Sarah Doan at sarah.doan@live.ca. We typically 
have a President, Vice President, Fundraising Chair, Secretary, and Treasurer, but we are able to be creative if 
you have a specific idea for a new position. Any questions can also be directed to the e-mail address above.  
 

Even if you don't wish to become a member but are interested in learning more about what we do, please 
consider joining us at our next meeting on November 1, 2021, at 6:30 pm. All meetings are currently being 
done virtually and the link will be sent out closer to the meeting date.  
 

Thank you.  
Sarah Doan 

 

Thank you so much to our Home and School Association for the generous donation of 
Hungry Bear Baskets for each of our classrooms.    The Home and School association 
is also generously covering the cost of school planners for students in grades 1 – 8 
and basketball nets for outside and tarmac games and outdoor learning supplies.  
Wildfire students and staff appreciate all you do for West Nissouri! 

 

 

Take Me Outside Day                    
• “Learning in the outdoors not only offers a unique context for 

learning but also provides experiential learning outside the 

classroom to foster a connection to local places and to develop a greater understanding of ecosystems. 

Natural and human-built environments can be used as sites for discovery, problem-solving, and active 

learning, as well as for first-hand experiences that put students in touch with nature”.  

• This year, Take Me Outside Day is on October 20th, 2021 
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Terry Fox Run 
Terry's personal experience and research led him to a simple conclusion-more money was needed for cancer 
research.  I would like to send out a note of sincere appreciation to the West Nissouri Community for helping 
raise money for cancer research.  Our school goal was to raise $2000, and we surpassed that goal by raising 
$2275!  Thank you so much!  Because we reached our goal, several teachers participated in a bucket dump.  
This was a great way to celebrate our accomplishments! 

Ms. Peetsma     
 

                                                                                                     

  

    
 
 
 
 
 
 
School Photographs 
 

We appreciate our families have been waiting for our process to support student photographs this year.  
Learning from the last two years, we are implementing a staggered approach to student photographs 
prioritizing our graduates. 
 

As of today, ONLY Secondary Graduate Photos are being booked until further notice.   
Once all secondary graduation photos are booked, Elementary Grade 8 Graduation photos to be booked.  
Once this is completed, an update for all student photos is to be completed.  The Health and Safety 
Procedures used last year for indoor photos remain in place. 
 
Thanks again for your understanding and patience and plans to begin to recognize our Graduates! 
 

 

School Bus Safety  
 

Our students look forward to a visit from Buster the Bus for the little ones 
and the excellent junior intermediate program for grades 4 – 8. Intertrain, the 
company who delivers the in-school safety program, has provided a fully on-
line school bus safety program for this school year.  
 
School Bus Safety week is October 18 – 22.  This is an excellent opportunity for 
school to recognize the importance of safe school bus practices and to show 
appreciation to our drivers (October 20th is School Bus Driver Appreciation Day)! 
 
 
 



 
West Nissouri Student Voice                                                                                           
 

Student Voice is well underway at West Nissouri!  We have class representatives from grade's 4-8 this year.  In 
October we will running many fun and engaging activities for all our amazing West Nissourians! 
 
The "Scare Away Hunger" food drive starts October 18 and runs until October 29.  Let's collect lots of non-
perishable food items to support the local Dorchester Food Bank! 
 
Pumpkin decorating/carving contest, Each classroom will receive a pumpkin to decorate or carve in the last 
week of October.  We will have winners from each division (EY, Primary, Junior, and Intermediate) Winners 
will be announced on October 29. 
 
Window decorating and jack-o-lantern face contest.  Each classroom can create a spooky window display, and 
individual students can create a spooky jack-o-lantern face!  Judging will take place October 29 for each 
division.   

 
 
2021 Graduate Gift to West Nissouri 
 

The Graduating Class of 2021 purchased a lovely bench to be placed at West Nissouri.  That bench has arrived 

and looks great!  Thank you to the Graduating Class of 2021!  Look for this brightly coloured bench soon in 

West Nissouri’s yard. 
 

                              
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 



 

 

 

Community News: 

 

Thorndale Youth Opportunities 
BGC and I Love Thorndale are excited about all the programs and events planned for youth at the 

Clubhouse and other locations across Thorndale!  Please take a moment to consider what your child 

might be keen to participate in and reach out to us at youth@ilovethorndale.ca to find out more and to 

get support to sign them up!   

Please note that we are encouraging all families to setup a profile at the BGC website (Rec Desk) and choose 
the membership option that works best for your child.  Why is this important?  Because once you have a 
profile and membership setup the BGC staff in Thorndale will have all the information required in order to 
keep your child safe and well supervised, and once you have this setup it is easier to register for all programs 
being offered! Those children who are in grades 4+ can register as a BGC Thorndale Youth Member and 
participate in most programs and activities for free, or they can sign up as a BGC Thorndale Youth Visitor and 
pay each time they participate.  
 

Mondays: 
Youth Clubhouse Drop-In & Art (Cartooning, Watercolours, Abstract, etc.) 3-6pm (for youth in grades 4+) 
*Must be a Thorndale BGC Youth Member or Thorndale BGC Youth Visitor Memberships (recdesk.com) 

Tuesdays: 
Youth Sports League- 4 weeks of Dodgeball starting Nov 2nd, 4:15-5:15pm, then Volleyball from Dec 7-28  
Register here:  Programs (recdesk.com)  
2nd & last Tuesday of each month at 4:30pm-Youth of Thorndale Meetings at the Clubhouse (Youth leaders 
who plan events and fundraisers to support the community!) *No payment required to volunteer! 
Memberships (recdesk.com) 

Wednesdays: 
Pop-Up Outdoor Games on Wednesdays 6-7pm. Youth in grades 4-8 are invited to play team games like 
Capture the Flag, Man Hunt, Craze Ball, for FREE.  Find out more here: Programs (recdesk.com)  
Thursdays: 
Youth Clubhouse Drop-In & Homework Help 3-6pm (for youth in grades 4+) *Must be a Thorndale BGC Youth 
Member or Thorndale BGC Youth Visitor Memberships (recdesk.com) 

Fridays: 
Clubhouse Group Bookings- Youth can get a group of up to 10 friends together and book the Clubhouse for 2 
hours and watch a movie, play pool, foosball, air hockey, video games, or just hang out OR they can book in to 
do an Escape Room Challenge! *Must be a Thorndale BGC Youth Member or Thorndale BGC Youth Visitor 
Memberships (recdesk.com) and email youth@ilovethorndale.ca to book a Private Party or Escape Room 
Challenge 

 

Saturdays: 
Youth Clubhouse Drop-In & Special Activities (October 16th-30th, Halloween Cupcake Decorating & Halloween 
Trivia with Prizes)  Memberships (recdesk.com) 
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Halloween Fundraiser for WN 2022 Grads 

 
 

 

 





 

 



 



 

 
 

 


